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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0252 would establish a new special revenue fund to administer moneys for the Fund to Reduce Energy Demand for Cities Program for Cities, which the Council approved via Ordinance 18663 in February 2018.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0252 would establish a new special revenue fund to administer moneys for the FRED (Fund to Reduce Energy Demand) Program for Cities.  The FRED Program for Cities is modeled after an intra-county loan program established in 2014 to fund energy efficiency projects for King County departments. Under the FRED for cities program, King County cities can apply to the County for loan funds for energy reducing projects that meet the energy efficiency or renewable energy production and other programmatic criteria established in Ordinance 18663.  

This fund would be established as a first tier fund, which means that it can be invested for its own benefit. 

BACKGROUND 

In February 2018, the Council passed Ordinance 18663 establishing the FRED Program for Cities, consistent with the adopted 2015 Strategic Climate Action Plan (Motion 14449).  The Strategic Climate Action Plan identified developing a loan program for cities to complete resource efficiency or renewable energy projects in their facilities as a priority action.  These actions followed the 2014 establishment of an intra-county FRED program to provide loans to county agencies to implement projects that result in the reduction of energy or water use or cost, and the reduction of carbon emissions.  

ANALYSIS

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0252 establishes a special revenue fund to administer moneys for the FRED Program for Cities, which was previously approved by the Council.  According to Executive staff, the fund is proposed to be established as a first tier fund so that interest on the moneys in the fund can accrue to the fund.  

The fund would be administered by the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) Director and would hold revenues from bond proceeds and city loan repayments.  According to Executive staff, several cities have expressed interest, including Bellevue and Tukwila, but have not yet committed to the program.  No bonds would be issued until agreements with the cities have been reached.

No issues have been identified. 
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